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ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 
Date:  June 9, 2025,   Owner:  Division of Public Works 
        502 N. 4th Street 
        Boise, Idaho  83720 
 
Project: DPW PROJECT NO. 24230 - Design Professional- Architectural Team 

ISU Health Science Property Development 
Idaho State University 
Meridian, ID 

No. of Pages: 57 (including attachment references) 
 
NOTICE TO ALL REPONDERS 
You are hereby notified of the following clarifications of and /or revisions to the Request for 
Qualifications dated May 12, 2025, for the above referenced project. 
 
THIS ADDENDUM is hereby made a part of the project requirements 
 
BE SURE to acknowledge this Addendum No. 1 on your SOQ Cover Sheet. 
 
Due to scheduling challenges DPW was unable to issue an Addendum with notes from the 
May 28, 2025, Informational Meeting. An additional addendum will be issued on or before 
June 16, 2025. Relevant reference documents are made part of this addendum as 
attachments.  
 
REVISED PROPOSAL DATES 
 
Receive RFQ submittals June 20, 2025,  3:00 PM (Mountain Time) 
    Division of Public Works , 502 N. 4th Street, 
    Boise, Idaho 83720 
Short List for Interviews July 9, 2025, 
Oral Interviews   Tentative July 22, 2025, - DPW Boise 
PBFAC Selection Approval August 5, 2025, - PBFAC Meeting 



  

 

“Providing responsive, cost effective, and timely support services to Idaho’s policy makers, public agencies, and state 
agencies as they serve Idaho citizens.” 

 

Negotiate Contract  August 2025 
 
The following documents are attached separately and are included for reference in this 
Addendum No. 1 
 

• Ada County Highway District Staff Report dated August 2, 2024, that was prepared 
during the annexation application (19 pages). 

• Nampa Meridian Irrigation District letter dated August 5, 2024, to ISU and the City 
regarding the Hunter Lateral and the easement (2 pages). 

• Development Agreement between ISU and the City of Meridian (27 pages). 
• City Ordinance annexing the property on Locust Grove (7 pages) 

 
***END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1 *** 

 
   
   


